MINUTES MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF SAN SABA JULY 28, 2020

The City Council of the City of San Saba, Texas convened into a budget workshop meeting on Tuesday, July 28, 2020 at approximately 6:00 p.m., in the City Hall Council Chambers located at 303 S. Clear Street.

Members in attendance were: Ken Jordan – Mayor

Shawn Oliver - Alderman Oleta Behrens - Alderman Marcus Amthor - Alderman Michael Nelson - Alderman Stan Weik - City Manager

Mayor Pro-Tem Robert Whitten was absent

Others present were: Sabrina Maultsby – City Secretary

Charlene Lindsay – Treasurer

Scott Glaze – Public Works Supervisor Jesse Hunt – Water/Wastewater Supervisor

Mayor Jordan called the budget workshop to order, announced a quorum was present.

PUBLIC COMMENTS: None

At 6:00 p.m. a budget workshop was conducted and Jesse Hunt, Water/Wastewater Supervisor presented the proposed budget requests for the 2020-2021 calendar year for the following departments: Water Admin. (Expenses); Water Plant (Expenses); Water Distribution (Expenses); Wastewater Admin. (Expenses); Wastewater Plant (Expenses); and Wastewater Collection (Expenses). No final decisions will be made regarding budgets at this meeting.

City Manager, Stan Weik and Charlene Lindsay, Treasurer met with Jesse Hunt prior to the Budget Workshop and discussed the budgets and future needs for the departments.

City Manager Stan Weik explained that the next Budget Workshop on August 4th will also be a Special Called Meeting. The City will be signing a new Emergency Medical Services Interlocal Agreement for EMS Services. He explained that there will be an increase for services, but we will have two larger EMS trucks here and the previous provider was unable to provide the services that Hamilton County was able to offer. Mr. Weik also addressed the Council regarding a situation that involved property located on North Liveoak and the Old Pecan Grove Road where the old Baseball Field is located. He explained that there had been a ninety-nine year lease that the American Legion had signed with the Bagley's and was given to the County to use. Mr. Weik explained that he spoke with the Judge and they agreed that the City and County would collectively clean up the property by removing the bleachers, telephone poles, and other large debris that was left on the property. He also called Buddy Adams to set up an appointment regarding the property and said that he and Scott would be meeting with him at a later time. City Manager Weik addressed a situation that occurred on the San Saba County Forum between he and Larry Sanderson regarding this property and explained that it was his understanding that Mr.

CITY COUNCIL MINUTES

Sanderson had given letters to all of the Council regarding their disagreement and the Council should address this issue at this time.

Mayor Jordan and the City Council addressed the issue that occurred between City Manager Weik and Larry Sanderson explaining that the City Council Members had received a letter from Mr. Sanderson on the previous Monday and that Mr. Sanderson had called, but Mayor Jordan was unable to speak to him until Tuesday due to being in Mason. Mayor Jordan said that he called Mr. Sanderson on Tuesday and they did discuss this matter. There was further discussion regarding this matter with the Council and there was no action taken at this time, but the City will follow up with a meeting with Buddy Adams and the City and County plan to clean up the Old Baseball Field property.

Scott Glaze reported that Michael Whitley, Golf Course Supervisor had received his new piece of equipment and he sure was excited. He also explained that the Golf Course was having heck keeping the watering pumps going, but they were being used more and the Greens look better than they have in a long time.

Being no further business, the Budget Workshop was adjourned at approximately 6:51 p.m.

Kenneth G. Jordan, Mayor

ATTEST: